

ROSEMARKET COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held at the Village Hall, Rosemarket on
Monday 7th July, 2014

Present: Cllrs Roy Venables (Chairman), Barbara Summons, M.B.E., Rhys Jones, Jill Gibson; County Councillor Rob Summons; Peter Horton (Clerk).
Apologies: Michelle Rees-Siso (vice-Chair), Steve Davies.

Minutes of the June monthly meeting

These were accepted as an accurate record and signed by the Chairman (proposer C’llr Barbara Summons, seconder C’llr Roy Venables).

Matters Arising

Signs, The Beacon. A quotation had been obtained for £45-67 + VAT for three ‘Pedestrian Access only’ signs. Agreed that Clerk should order these. C’llr Jill Gibson wanted to ensure the right to ride bicycles on The Beacon. Members were unsure about this, but generally didn’t view cycling on The Beacon as a major problem.

Back Lane. The grass had been cut, but not the hedges.

Watery Lane. This had been passed to Streetcare for inspection / action. A reply / action was awaited.

Hedges, The Beacon. Clerk had contacted Selwyn Reynolds. He had said the work would be carried out next weekend.

Plans

Applications

14/0292/PA (Alterations, new vehicular access and parking area,

11, West Street, ROSEMARKET, Milford Haven, SA73 1JH) – Members deferred comment as they had not seen the plans. Clerk to obtain these and contact Members with the details.

Accounts

Internal Audit

This had been completed with no matters arising.

Payments

Denise Mayr (internal audit) : £ 40-00

Inland Revenue (by credit transfer) : £104-34

The above items were agreed by Members (proposer C’llr Rhys Jones, seconder C’llr Barbara Summons).

Correspondence

- 1) P.C.C. – quotation for signage to go on The Beacon – discussed under Matters Arising.
- 2) P.C.N.P.A. – Consultation on supplementary planning guidance on affordable housing – noted.
- 3) Ombudsman – 2013/14 report – passed to C’llr Roy Venables for perusal.

Any necessary discussion of Village maintenance

Noticeboard, Middle Street. This had been stained, and the bench was due to be done. However, there were concerns over the condition of the noticeboard mounting posts. These needed replacing. C’llr Roy Venables offered to price up the materials necessary to complete the job. Matter to be placed on September agenda for discussion.

Trees, Middle Street, behind bus shelter. These were getting overgrown, and ownership /

responsibility for maintenance was a bit difficult to ascertain. It was thought that it might be the responsibility of the owner of C'lr Steve Davies' house, or possibly June Crook.

Neyland Road. Tree-trimming was on the schedule for the Neyland Road, and due to be carried out in the near future.

Cycle path. Concerns were raised over horses using parts of the path, even though horse-riding was understood to be prohibited on the path. Clerk to contact PCC to mention shrubbery, trees, overgrowth, general need for ongoing maintenance, and non-enforcement of horse usage. Also, Clerk to check status of path for horse usage in case certain sections had been categorised as bridleways.

Any other business

Village Hall. C'lr Jill Gibson raised the issue of the Hall Committee. There was no point in calling an AGM at the moment. She needed to call the Charities Commission for advice, but needed help from the Community / Community Council. Secretarial assistance was needed. She felt unable to continue without more assistance. Members discussed various options and suggestions for progressing towards a solution. Some names were mentioned as possible potential Committee members.

[C'lr Jill Gibson left the meeting at this point].

Matter to be placed on September agenda for further discussion.

Public Forum

There were no members of the public at the meeting this month.

The meeting concluded at 19-40.

Date of next meeting: Monday 1st September, 2014, at 7 pm